David G. Richards BeliSouth Corporation
General Attorney Legal Department-Suite 1800

1155 Peachtree Street, N.E.
Atlanta, Georgia 303089-3610
404 249-4413

Fax: 404 249-5901

February 28, 2000

Magalie Roman Salas, Esquire
Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
445 12" Street, S.W.

Washington, DC 20554

Inre: Application For Renewal Of Radio Station License
In Specified Services (47 CFR Parts 5, 21, 22, 23, 25 and 101)
FCC Form 405

Dear Ms. Salas:

On behalf of BellSouth Personal Communications, Inc. (“BPCI”), transmitted
herewith in duplicate is an Application For Renewal Of Radio Station License In
Specified Services (47 CFR parts 5, 21, 22, 23, 25 and 101) on FCC Form 405.

By the enclosed application, BPCI seeks renewal of Experimental Radio Station
License KA2XBT, File No. 5113-EX-R-98. The license is due to expire on March 1,
2000. In addition, if required, BPCI respectfully seeks a waiver of section 5.59(c) of the
Commission’s rules. The section states that experimental radio renewals applications
should be filed sixty (60) days prior to the expiration of the license, unless otherwise
directed by the Commission. The renewal application is being filed in advance of its
expiration and it is BPCI’s understanding that the Commission’s staff prefers that the
filings be done closer to the expiration of the license. Accordingly, it is respectfully
submitted that, if required, a waiver of section 5.59(c) is warranted.

Enclosed also please find a check made payable to the Federal Communications
Commission in the amount of $45.00 for the requisite filing fee.

If there are any questions concerning this application, please direct them to the
undersigned or Ben G. Almond at (202) 463-4112.

avid G. Richards

Enclosure




